((C,Vce www.Ccvce.eu

The Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Cyprus debriefs the EP’s Foreign
Affairs Committee on the December FAC Conclusions (13 December 2012)

Caption: On 13 December 2012, Erato Kozakou-Marcoullis, Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Cyprus,
debriefs the European Parliament’s Foreign Affairs Committee on the conclusions of the Foreign Affairs Council (FAC)
regarding EU—Russia relations, the situation in the Southern Neighbourhood and the enlargement package for the
Western Balkans. In the debriefing, particular reference is made to the Southern Neighbourhood and the possibility of
developing an initiative in the area of border security.
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including women's rights - and make concrete plans for the transition,” underlined Dr. Marcoullis.

She added that the December FAC adopted Conclusions reiterating EU's support to the Joint Special
Representative, Mr. Lakhdar Brahimi. Dr. Marcoullis stressed that the EU's position on recognising that
coalition was further elaborated and that the EU "accepts them as legitimate representatives of the Syrian
people”.

Finally, the Cypriot Minister mentioned that European Commissioner for International Cooperation,
Humanitarian Aid and Crisis Response, Ms. Kristalina Georgieva, reported to the Ministers on the rapidly
deteriorating humanitarian situation and referred to her announcement of an increase of €30 million in EU
support.

Southern Neighborhood, Libya and Egypt

Dr. Marcoullis mentioned the High Representative’s feedback to Ministers on the outcome of the
fact-finding mission in Libya, to prepare a possible initiative in the area of border security, and added that
work will now be taken forward on a Crisis Management Concept for such an initiative.

As regards Egypt, the Minister of Foreign Affairs said that the FAC took stock of the instability that has
afflicted the country in recent days ahead of the referendum on the Constitution on December 15.

“The EU is encouraging an inclusive and consensual solution and the need for a Constitution that upholds
human rights for all and establishes a democratic separation of powers,” she pointed out.

Western Balkans

She also informed the Committee that the FAC considered the foreign policy aspects of the enlargement
package adopted by the General Affairs Council on December 11. The main focus was on Serbia/Kosovo,
where the High Representative gave an update on the latest round of the Belgrade-Pristina Dialogue on
December 4, and reported on the good progress made on a number of issues.

Dr. Marcoullis mentioned that Ministers congratulated Baroness Ashton for the progress she had achieved
in the dialogue and outlined their positions on some of the foreign policy aspects of the enlargement
package.

Council Conclusions on other issues

Dr. Marcoullis concluded her report to the MEPs by mentioning that the Council had also adopted
Conclusions on Ukraine, the Democratic Republic of Congo, Mali and the Democratic People’s Republic of
Korea.
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